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CITY OF NEW ROADS CITY COUNCIL 
REGULAR MEETING 

 
February 20, 2018 

 
 

The New Roads City Council met in regular session at 5:30 o’clock P.M. Tuesday,  
February 20, 2018 at the City Hall in New Roads, Louisiana.  Mayor Anthony Daisy 
called the meeting to order.  A roll call resulted as follows: 
 
PRESENT:   Vernell Davis, Elmer G. Dixon, Kurt Kellerman, Bernadine St. Cyr      

  and Kirk White  
 
ABSENT:   None  
 
Notice of this meeting was duly exercised and mailed per bylaws:  
 
Agenda Amendment  
 
Item 6A – Resolution to accept grant from LaDOTD for Taxiway Lighting Circuit & 
Battery Rehabilitation 
 
Mayor Daisy proposed the   aforementioned amendment to the agenda. 
 
Motion by Mr. White and seconded by Mr. Davis. 
 
RESOLVED, That the agenda be amended,. 
 
A roll call vote resulted as follows: 
 
YEAS:  Davis, Dixon, Kellerman, St. Cyr and White 
NAYS:  None  
ABSTAIN:  None 
ABSENT:  None 
 
On a vote of 5-0-0-0, the motion carried. 
 
Tom Acosta – Announce candidacy for 18th Judicial District Judge in “Division  
B” 
 
Mr. Acosta appeared before the council to announce his candidacy for the 18th 
Judicial District Judge in “Division B”. 
 
Engineer’s Report 
 
Cletus Langlois  reported on the following: 
 

Road repairs – Repairs are to be completed in several weeks.   
Riverdale Subdivision – A meeting with the contractor has been held and repairs 
are in progress. 
 
Sidewalk Project – A cost estimate and a timeline is being prepared. 
 
 
 
 
 
Item 6A – Resolution to accept grant from LaDOTD for Taxiway Lighting Circuit & 



Battery Rehabilitation 
 
Motion by Mr. White and seconded by Ms. St. Cyr. 
 
RESOLVED, That the resolution be adopted. 
 
A roll call vote resulted as follows: 
 
YEAS:  Davis, Dixon, Kellerman, St. Cyr and White   
NAYS:  None 
ABSTAIN:  None 
ABSENT:  None 
 
On a vote of 5-0-0-0, the motion carried. 
 
Mayor’s Report 
 
Mayor Daisy thanked the chief and the officers for a job well done during the 
annual Mardi Gras festivities. 
 
Council Reports 
Mr. White voiced his concerns for the vulgar music played from the Mardi Gras 
floats. 
 
Mr. Davis mentioned the size of one of the floats. 
 
Mr. White requested a committee meeting to discuss Mardi Gras and was directed by 
the Mayor to meet with the Mardi Gras clubs to discuss his concerns. 
 
Mr. Davis mentioned sidewalk repairs and police reports. 
 
Mr. Kellerman questioned a hotel/motel tax report, recommended that the Burger 
King request not move forward, thanked everyone for a job well done during Mardi 
Gras.  He also  mentioned a report on his initial observation  of the Civic Center and 
thanked Sal and Paul for repairing a water leak.  
 
With no further business to come before the council, the meeting adjourned at 6:15 
p.m. 
 
 
 
       ______________________________  
       Anthony Daisy 
       Mayor 
 
 
_______________________________ 
Lynette H. Nelson 
Secretary-Treasurer 


